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Our Master, WBro Craig Shankland, 
presents the Rover Service Award to 
Libby  Davison, former BRC Chair, 
watched by RWBro John Godfrey 
PJGW, GIWkgs, SGW-des and Bob 
Taylor, Chief Commissioner. 

The Official Party after the presentation. 
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Colour and vibrancy—all part of the great atmospher e 
RWBro John Glover PSGW  

during his presentation. 

BRC Chair Matty McKernan  
delivers his excellent response. 

Doesn’t everyone have a campfire at Lodge? 

The Citation (in part) 
“… By its leadership the Branch Rover Council was a ble to coordinate many Rovers who gave unstinting 
service across many venues in a very public manner,  to the grateful appreciation of the fire victims a nd the 
admiration of the community at large, thus exemplif ying the motto of the Rover Section, Service.  Not only 
did this service bring great credit to the Rover Se ction, it also contributed substantially to the com munity 
standing of Scouting in Victoria.” 
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WBro Alan Williams, WM 
presents the Ted Whitworth 
Award to the Flash Rover 
Crew, watched by  
MWBro Ray Clarke, GM. 

The Winners — 
Flash Rover Crew 

—a sea of red. 

Crew Leader Dylan Hunt  
receives his certificate. The Rovers, The Master, The Chief and the Grand Mas ter 



Uniting Masonic Principles and the Scout Law in thought, word and deed. 
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